Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 43.2 that have
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package
and information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as
follows:

Recommendation 43.2:

The SFPD should expand its partnership with and further support neighborhood organizations
that work to provide art, sports, educational, and leadership development opportunities for
young people in the community.

Response to 43.2:

SFPD has a wide variety of partnerships for its youth-centered programs, which are described in
detail in its package. This partnerships include one with the Academy of Art to develop an Art
Program and another with CROSSFIT Portrero Hill to teach young people about health and
fitness.

To ensure that these partnerships are supported and additional partnerships are identified,
SFPD created a Youth and Community Engagement Unit (YCEU) within the Community
Engagement Division which is staffed by two sergeants and five officers and is responsible for
assessing and developing youth programs. SFPD recently codified the YCEU’s protocol for
assessing and developing of youth programs in the form of a Unit Order. Under that Unit Order,
Youth Program Coordinators within the YCEU meet with the YCEU Sergeant on a monthly basis
to discuss the status and progress of existing programs and the need for any additional

support. The YCEU sergeant also annually meets on an individual basis with each Youth Program
Coordinator—at least three months prior to the start of that Coordinator’s program—to discuss
the goals and expectations of that program and the broader resources needed for that program.
These annual meetings must include an agenda and minutes; further, the Unit Order permits
external stakeholders, including community members, to participate. These monthly and annual
meetings provide an opportunity for SFPD to identify new partnerships and find ways to support
existing ones.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.

Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy

Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice



1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612
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